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In opposition to LD 380

Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and Honorable Members of the Judiciary Committee.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony to the Committee.

My name is Anna Guest, I’m a resident of Lisbon, and I am writing as a concerned citizen who

believes in equity and inclusion for all people. I am here today in opposition of the bills before the

committee today.

This bill is an attempt to dehumanize and exclude transgender youth. Every young person
deserves to grow up feeling safe, accepted, and free to express their authentic self.  Our earliest
years set the stage for our successes throughout life.  It’s essential that our systems and policies
offer transgender girls lived experience that they are seen, included, and safe to be themselves.

The data is clear: anti-trans legislation causes real harm. A 2024 peer-reviewed study by The
Trevor Project found that anti-trans laws are linked to a 72% increase in suicide attempts among
transgender and nonbinary youth. This bill places unnecessary barriers between patients and
their doctors, disempowers transgender youth, and ignores overwhelming medical evidence that
gender-affirming care is safe, effective, and life-saving.

Let’s ensure that Maine leads by example in protecting and progressing human rights for all,
including transgender people who deserve greater visibility, equity, and affirmation.

Thank you for the opportunity to share my perspective with the Committee. I urge you to vote
“Ought not to Pass” on these bills.

Thank you.


